
Wash Your Hands – Give Yourself a Hand
Fatality File

Poor Hand Hygiene Contributed to 10 Children’s Deaths
The situation in New Jersey is tragic. An adenovirus outbreak at a rehab facility has
killed ten children and sickened 30 others to date.

Unfortunately, suffering and death from healthcare-associated infections (HAIs) is
not uncommon. In fact, the World Health Organization estimates that 10% of hospital
patients in developed countries will develop an HAI. In the past, the public has
largely remained blissfully ignorant about HAIs, but that’s changing as more consumer
media outlets are reporting on outbreaks, HAIs, and superbugs, such as the one in New
Jersey.

While it’s impossible to definitively know how every case of adenovirus was spread in
this particular outbreak, the New Jersey Department of Health conducted a surprise
inspection and found several hand hygiene deficiencies.

Becker’s Hospital Review covered the issue, reporting that four out of six staff
members were observed not meeting hand hygiene standards:

“In one instance, a nursing assistant removed a patient’s soiled diaper before
attaching a respiratory tube to the child using the same gloves. In a separate
situation, a licensed practice nurse used gloves to handle a nutrition tube that fed
directly into a patient’s stomach. She then removed the gloves and touched a
ventilator tube connected to the patient’s tracheal opening without washing her
hands. The report also said a respiratory therapist at the facility failed to wash
her hands in between handling three different patients.”

It’s quite likely that poor hand hygiene contributed to the deaths of these ten
children as well as the 30 others that were sickened…which means that at least some
of this was preventable. Hand hygiene is widely accepted as the most important
strategy to reduce healthcare-associated infections, yet it remains dramatically
inadequate in the vast majority of healthcare facilities. The national average hand
hygiene rate is widely reported below 50%; despite this, little is done in most of
health systems to provide any real improvement.

As the public becomes more aware of HAIs, demand for better patient care is on the
horizon. Patients and their families are becoming more informed about the risks posed
by HAIs and poor hand hygiene. As we saw in New Jersey, healthcare organizations run
a reputational risk by failing to improve hand hygiene and reduce HAIs. But it
doesn’t have to be that way. Electronic hand hygiene reminder systems have shown over
and over again that they reduce HAIs, saving lives and preventing suffering.
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